## **Town of Shirley** BOARD OF SELECTMEN



7 KEADY WAY – SHIRLEY, MASSACHUSETTS - 01464-2 Andree Jean Jacques Debra Flagg Bryan Sawyer

Tel: (978) 425-2600, x200 Fax: (978) 425-2602 selectmen@shirley-ma.gov

Chair Andree Jean Jacques and Board of Selectmen Members Bryan Sawyer and Debra Flagg

REFERENCE: Longley Road/Mulpus Brook Project Update

Dear Chair Jean Jacques and Board Members:

I am writing to update the Board on the proposed Longley Road/Mulpus Brook bridge replacement project. Mass Department of Transportation (MASS DOT) recently informed the office that construction on the bridge will begin on Monday, March 15. The closing of Longley Road will go into effect on that date. The project is expected to last until August 2021.

MASS DOT will have a site office located at Phoenix Park during the life of the project to oversee the construction and to answer resident concerns, as well as any emergencies that may arise. The hours of work will be typically Monday-Friday, 7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Please feel free to contact me at (978) 425-2600 x200 if you have any questions regarding the project.

Michael McGovern Town Administrator